
 



 

Ken Bradford 
 

 

In August 2018, Ken Bradford died following a short illness.  He was aged 69.  Ken 

was a founding member of the Whitehaven Harbour Youth Project and part of the 

team who created this mission statement: - 

 

άDƛǾƛƴƎ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƻ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇƻǘŜƴǘƛŀƭΣ ǘƻ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ 

themselves ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΣ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ ƭƛŦŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜƭȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘέ 

 

He volunteered his time as a Trustee for over 20 years and was committed to 

ensuring that the project stayed true to its guiding principles.  His wisdom, 

compassion, expertise and humour have helped to shape the project as it is today.  

He is sorely missed by all those who were fortunate enough to know him.  In our 

Annual Report 2015-2016 ǿŜ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ŀ Ψ/ƭƻǎŜ ¦Ǉ ²ƛǘƘ YŜƴΩ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ 

included it again in this report.  Enjoy.   
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2017-2018 Highlights 
 

1104 young people have taken 

part in our activities this year.  Post code 

analysis shows us that 32% of these live in 

wards that rank within the 20% most 

deprived areas in England. 

 
We took over the delivery of 

FUSION Youth Group for 

young people aged 16-25 with 

Special Educational Needs.  

Many thanks to Cumbria 

County Council Community 

Grants.  

206 young people aged 7-25 years 

have taken part in 10 or more sessions a year.  

This is a key measurement that we use when 

reporting to Big Lottery and Copeland 

Community Fund. 

1335 likes 

on Facebook ς a 

25% increase 

from last year 

1100 volunteer hours.  Thank you.  

Without the support of Volunteers the project 

simply could not run. 

 

 

 

 

 

Mental Health First Aid Training 

for Staff and Volunteers to further support the 

work with our beneficiaries.  One of many 

training programmes we took part in this year. 

1800 

visitors to 

our website in 

12 months!  

Really looking 

forward to 

growing this 

online platform 

56 external community 

groups using our facilities and services.  

That means more financial independence for us, 

more people enjoying our facilities and more 

young people being introduced to our activities. 

 

 

 

With thanks to a three-year funding programme from the Copeland Community Fund we appointed our first L3 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ¸ƻǳƴƎ tŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ²ƻǊƪŦƻǊŎŜ Apprentice: Shannon Rush.  We also waved a fond farewell to 

Lauren Green who left having completed the Outdoor Education Apprenticeship funded by Cumbria County Council. 

 

 


